
We are all grateful knowing that we still have 
these kinds of young people who are concerned 
and extend their hands in helping those who 
are in need. Knowing that you are there, we 
are in peace that our next generation still have 
you, down to earth, humble and righteous 
young ones…aside from doing our best in 
maintaining this opportunity, a simple thank 
you or even the grandest one that we could 
give, would never suffice how much grateful we 
are for being graced with such blessings.           
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RUPAC's donation, along with other 
generous donors, enabled NEW Pathways 
to assist over 390 families on Negros and 
Samar Island, and in Metro Manila. Family 
packages contained 10 kgs. of rice, canned 
goods, grocery items, and essentials. 

To learn more about NEW Pathways and our projects, please stay in touch: 
Chris@NewPathwaysToEnterprise.org
Find us on Youtube and Vimeo!facebook.com/NewPathwaysToEnterprise

NewPathwaysToEnterprise.org

Greetings of Gratitude! On behalf of       
MALINGIN WOMEN ASSOCIATION, I 
would like to thank you [all] for your help in this 
pandemic period. Your help continues to give 
us hope that even though we are here and in 
lock down, which made us pessimistic towards 
these hard times. Your help does not limit to the 
members but to every family whose stomach is 
longing for food. There are no words how we 
can really express our thanks. But again we 
thank you, as our hearts and minds continue 
to be grateful in your timely help that gives us 
silver lining. Thank you and God bless you! 

We are happy to help your amazing cause, and we're dedicated to giving back to the Philippines in every way we can, especially in 
times like these. We're truly inspired...; we've been proud to raise contributions for you in the past few years, and I hope that RUPAC 
and New Pathways might deepen our partnership in the future as well.

- Helen Gumata, President, MWA - Henelyn Oben, President, NAKADA

Amid our fight against the pandemic, we are witnessing acts of kindness and solidarity around the world. In the Philippines, 
we call this bayanihan. Derived from the Tagalog word bayan (nation or community), bayanihan means “being in a 
community,”  and is central to Filipino culture: We work together as a community to achieve our common goal. The bayanihan 
spirit is deeply ingrained among Filipinos, especially in a crisis. This spirit led the Rowan University Philippine American 
Coalition (RUPAC) to donate $4000 to New Pathways’ Pandemic Relief and Recovery Project (PRRP) in the Philippines, 
assisting marginalized families, most without any source of income for daily needs due to the nationwide lockdown. RUPAC, 
a student-run organization, was founded to promote the richness of Filipino culture within the university community and 
beyond. When asked why they contributed to PRRP, Robert Tanteo, the outgoing President of RUPAC told us:

Thank you so much New Pathways to Enterprise, Rowan University Philippine 
American Coalition and to all Donors for this Pandemic Relief and Recovery Project for 
MASALING WOMEN. Thank you, Doc Chris, for your unending love and care. You 
never forgot to help us during this pandemic situation.  Thank you sir Reynic for your effort 

sending this relief to us. We are so happy and feels so blessed. 
MADAMO GUID NGA SALAMAT       from Masaling Women 


